

Mark Dacombe Chief Executive Officer Town of Port Hedland Po Box 41 Port Hedland, WA 6721

Dear Mark,

I hope this message finds you well. I am writing to formally announce my resignation from my position as the Mayor of the Town of Port Hedland effective immediately, Monday, 25 August 2025.

This decision has not been made lightly, and I have thoroughly considered my options before arriving at this conclusion. I am very grateful for the opportunities and experiences I have had during my time as Mayor. It has been a privilege to serve the town & community and work alongside yourself and the administration, such a dedicated and supportive team. I would also like to thank Hannah Beazley, Minister for Local Government and the Department for all the support they have shown to the Town of Port Hedland.

Thank you once again for the support and opportunities provided to me throughout my tenure as Mayor, I wish the Town of Port Hedland continued success in the future.

Peter Carter Mayor

25 August 2025